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A total of 90 lectures, ranging in subject from sharks to undergraduate education, were given by 35 members
of the Speakers' Bureau from the University of California., San Diego, during the last fiscal year ending June 30.

The speakers, all members of the UCSD faculty or administrative staff, averaged nearly two lectures a week at
service clubs, church groups, junior and senior high schools, parent-teacher organizations, business associations,
professional societies, and special interest clubs.

The busiest speaker of the bureau was Mr. James Stewart, Diving Officer and Biological Collector for the
University's Scripps Institution of Oceanography. Mr. Stewart, a skindiver since 1942, gave 15 lectures during
the year starting at the La Jolla Optimist Club on July 3, 1963. His subject titles included "Sharks," "Diving," "Man
and the Sea," "Animals Potentially Dangerous to Man," "Diving at UCSD," "Oceanography as a Profession," "Sea
World," "Shift in the Bottom of the Ocean," "Conservation of Ocean Resources," and "Oceanography."

Next in line was Dr. Ted Forbes, Dean of Student Affairs at UCSD, who gave 10 lectures during the year. Dean
Forbes concentrated on "The Future of UCSD" and "Undergraduate Education" speaking mainly to service clubs
and PTA groups throughout the county.

Mr. Earl Bronson, Officer in Charge of FLIP, and Mr. J. H. Clark, Assistant Vice Chancellor at UCSD, each gave
eight lectures during the year. Mr. Jeffery D. Frautschy, Assistant Director of Scripps, and Mr. Sam Hinton, Senior
Museum Scientist, each gave five lectures.

During the year, the members of the Speakers' Bureau spoke before 23 service clubs, 12 junior high school
assemblies, 9 senior high school assemblies, 8 PTA groups, 5 church groups, 4 junior colleges, and a number of
professional and special interest clubs in the county.

The Speakers' Bureau is operated by the UCSD Committee for Arts and Lectures, 459-2388, extension 1391.


